MINUTES

ROTARY CLUB OF FIG GARDEN
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

*REGULAR MEETING;   26 JANUARY 2011
 *Directors:

     -Jon Aznavoorian
     -Lorna Bonyhadi

    -Jon Chessum

    -Craig DeShields

    -John Ganahl

     -Junso Ogawa

     -Rich Sakai

 *President:

     -Deborah Coe Hood
*Foundation & Assistant Treasurer:
    -Tom Ogden

* Secretary:

     -Sherry Forath
 *President Elect:

     -Darryl Booth

*Others Present:

    -Bill Robinson
   -Beth Waldow
   -Sam Federico
   -Kerri Donas

   -Marty Dietz

   -Bryan Souza

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 a.m. by President Deborah Coe Hood, in the Boardroom of the Baker Manock & Jensen, PC, located at 5260 N. Palm Avenue, Suite 421, Fresno, California 93711.    
Prior to the meeting a motion was made to excuse the following board members from missing three meetings:


Darryl Booth


Craig DeShields


Fausto Hinojosa


Rich Sakai


MSC

President Deborah asked members not on the board to be excused while the board met in Executive Session.

 *Approval of Agenda:

It was MSC to approve the Agenda as distributed.
*Approval of Regular Board Meeting of  November, 2010 minutes.  MSC.
*Club Membership Facts:
     *Membership As Of  January 1, 2011      =      90
     *Attendance For Month Of  December, 2010    =     82%
*President’s Report:                                     (Deborah Coe Hood)    

Due to a time issue, Rich Sakai was asked to give his report on Vocational Service earlier in the meeting.   Rich shared the committee  is recommending the following scholarships be awarded for a total of $3,000; two for Bullard High School, one for Fresno City College, one for Duncan, one for Clovis North High School and one for Sunnyside High School.  MSC
President Deborah told the board that several members volunteered to assist with managing the Treasurer duties while Treasurer Scott Bristol is recovering.  Assistant Treasurer, Tom Ogden,  will be added to the checking account at Wells Fargo so he will be able make and sign checks.  Addendum attached.    MSC
President Deborah asked President Elect Darryl Booth if anyone has signed up for the mid year assembly which will be held on January 29th at Kerman High School.  President Elect Darryl advised that several people have signed up and they both encouraged all directors to attend.

To promote the upcoming District Conference several videos have been sent out.   The first was just to Presidents in the district and the second was sent to all members.  

President Deborah announced there will be an upcoming Fresno Bee article where we will have an opportunity, with other Rotaries in Fresno, to provide articles about Fig Garden Rotary.   This is a free service with an opportunity for our members to advertise their business with ads ranging in price from $250 to $2,250.   

Attendance Secretary, Greg Ruf, had advised President Deborah that there have been times when members have repeatedly used the free lunch membership drive offering and not proposed the candidates as members.   The board agreed there should be a limit of three lunches.

In a prior meeting President Deborah had agreed to send a letter to support the Chaffee Zoo and Rotary Storyland Playland proposed project.   She feels that it may be more appropriate for members to personally share their support.

President Deborah asked the board if they felt there is a need to reestablish the Sunshine chair.  The board agreed.

*Assistant Treasurer’s Report:                                  (Tom Ogden)

Checking Acct:

As of 1/24/11 the FGR checking account has been reconciled to the December 31, 2010 Bank Statement and is in balance.

Bal. as of 1/24/11


$26,025.22

2  deposits  made 1/25/11

$     783.00

5 checks written 1/25/11

            ($  3,264.57)

Bal. as of 1/25/11


$23,543.65

All checks to date have been deposited, and all bills as of this date will be mailed 1/26/11.

Member Receivables:

As of the last statement cycle ending 9/30/10 and mailed 11/1/10 member receivables were at $21,896.55, there have been no subsequent billings since this statement.  As of 1/25/11 after all member payment have been applied our receivables are at $11,650.55. Or 53% of this billing cycle.

These past two days I have met with Stephanie Farrell, Scott’s assistant

Who is somewhat familiar with the software Scott uses, she has been a big help in bringing me up to speed on everything. I will meet with her tomorrow when we plan to run the 2nd quarter statements, which will include semi-annual dues, fines, races and Christmas party. Our plan is to have this out by first of next week.

I feel confident at this time that we have the immediate issues well under control.

I have met with John Heberger, whose firm will step up and do the interim controllership duties for the time being. Today John, Stephanie and I met to see that there are no immediate loose ends  to create any issues.

John’s recommendations to the board are as follows:

· Have all future payments and invoices go to the PO Box.

· Have return addressed envelopes printed to assist in more prompt payment return. (This does work for me with Foundation)

· The Board should consider new software to handle the club’s accounting needs (recommends Quick Books – Stephanie concurs) but we might want to see what Rotary Offers.

· The board should seriously consider hiring an outside CPA firm to handle our accounting and reporting needs at a fee of course. He also recommends that it be no-one in the FG club. He firmly believes by doing this we will have what we need, when we need it and all the tax reports and other reports will be taken care of.

A more comprehensive report should be forthcoming next month after the next statements are done.

It was MSC to approve the Treasurer’s Report, as presented.
*Secretary’s Report:                                             (Sherry Forath)
Attendance Secretary Greg Ruf  had given me his report which entailed:

A request for the board to consider excusing Rich Christensen, Herzon Gurley, Marty Dietz, Dave Bonnar and Brad Majors for not attaining the 50% attendance for the last half of last year.  MSC

The second request was to excuse Dave Bonnar and Rich Christensen for missing four consecutive meetings.  MSC

Sadly, my report was the announcement Karen McMillon resigned on December 20, 2010.  Both President Deborah and I tried very hard to finds ways we might be able to keep her in the club but due to both personal and business commitments she is not able at this time. 
*AVENUES OF SERVICE;

 *Club Service:



(Jon Aznavoorian)
Jon advised the board the committee is exploring fun ideas to celebrate Valentine’s Day.
 *Community Service:                                   (John Ganahl, Lorna Bonyhadi)
John asked for board approval on the following Community Service projects:

Fresno Fire Chiefs Helmets $1,500  MSC

Boys and Girls Club Pinedale, $3,000 for new computers.  MSC
Hinds Hospice Computers software $3,000 MSC

Fresno Council Child Abuse $970 for advanced training so interviews with victims may be admissible in court.  MSC

Girl Scouts Central California $500 to fund girls who otherwise would not be able to participate in their program.  MSC

*Vocational Service:



(Craig DeShields)
Craig advised Greg Baxter is working on Camp Royal.

 *International Service:                                    (Junso Ogawa, Jon Chessum)    
Junso reported he received a request from Rotary International to sign documents for the project in Zambia which is now completed.   He contacted the club in Zambia who agreed to complete the documents as they were the ones who disbursed the funds.

Junso has received a request from a club in Chile which they are seeking further information before making a recommendation to the club.
He will be attending a Youth Exchange meeting in Sacramento next week.   Our outbound student, Tim Souza, will be sent to Spain.
*Foundation:   



(Tom Ogden)
Foundation Chair, Tom Ogden, presented the following report:

All time giving:

$364,870
Number of PHFs

273
Number of Benefactors
25
2010-11 Giving:

Total Billed Aug. 2010
$15,365
Total Given 10/27/10

$10,965
Per Capita Amount

$123
% of 10/11 Billing

71%

$1,620 has been collected for the November 2010 Drawing Board.  
*President Elect 



(Darryl Booth)

President Elect Darryl provided a flyer which can be handed out when inviting people to the auction or requesting donations.

He also requested the board to participate with the collection of different bottles of wines which he is inviting all members to do.

When reviewing prior auctions President Elect Darryl discovered the average attendee brought $130 to the auction so he is encouraging higher attendance by finding ways to lower the cost per ticket.

*Old Business:
No old business.
*New Business:
President Deborah thanked all non board members for attending.

*Adjournment:

President Deborah Coe Hood adjourned the Meeting at 8:23 a.m.
*Next Meeting:   
February 23, 2011 

Respectfully Submitted By Sherry Forath –  Secretary.
MINUTES

ROTARY CLUB OF FIG GARDEN -FOUNDATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

*REGULAR MEETING;   26 JANUARY 2011
 *Directors:

     -Jon Aznavoorian

     -Lorna Bonyhadi

    -Jon Chessum

    -Craig DeShields

    -John Ganahl

     -Junso Ogawa

     -Rich Sakai

 *President:

     -Deborah Coe Hood

*Foundation & AssistantTreasurer:
    -Tom Ogden

* Secretary:

     -Sherry Forath
 *President Elect:

     -Darryl Booth

*Others Present:

    -Bill Robinson

   -Beth Waldow

   -Sam Federico

   -Kerri Donas

   -Marty Dietz

   -Bryan Souza

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 a.m. by President Deborah Coe Hood, in the Boardroom of the Baker Manock & Jensen, PC, located at 5260 N. Palm Avenue, Suite 421, Fresno, California 93711.    
President Deborah passed out  “Financials for the Month of December”.  

Accounts:


*Unrestricted Funds:

  $44,141.34

*Permanent Funds:

$348,948.91


Totals:

       
$399,713.87
*Adjournment:

President Deborah Coe Hood adjourned the Meeting at 8:23 a.m.
*Next Meeting:   

February 23, 2012
Respectfully Submitted By Sherry Forath –  Secretary. 
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This document is an addendum to the January 26, 2011
Fig Garden Rotary Board minutes and approved by the
Board on January 26, 2011.

This document gives Wells Fargo the authority to add
Assistant Treasurer, Tom Ogden, to the signature card
so he can prepare and sign checks.

The account number is: 8403984837

Deborah Coe Hood Sherry Forath
President Secretary
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